
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Southwest Region Office 

PO Box 47775, Olympia, WA 98504-7775 • 360-407-6300 

November 7, 2022 

Sean Kelly 
Port of Longview 
10 International Way 
Longview, WA 98632-1020 

Re: Port of Longview, State Waste Discharge Permit ST 6081, Engineering Report Acceptance Letter 

Dear Sean Kelly: 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) received the Port of Longview’s Engineering Report, on September 
30, 2022 (electronically). The report comprised of proposed changes to wastewater and stormwater 
conveyance at Berths 5, 6, and 7. 
 

The following document was received by 
Ecology: Document 

Received Date 

Engineering Report for Construction of 
Modification Activities: 
Port of Longview 
10 Port Way, 
Longview, WA 98632 

September 30, 2022 (Electronically) 

 
This document has been reviewed by Steve Eberl, P.E., a registered Professional Engineer at Ecology’s 
Southwest Regional Office. The Engineering Report is ACCEPTED. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at Kamren.Moen@ecy.wa.gov or by 
phone at  or (360) 810-1340 (cell). 

Sincerely,  

Kamren Moen 
Permit Manager 
Water Quality Program 
Southwest Regional Office  


